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Dear Parent/Carer

Inspection Report: Mount Florida Primary School
As you may be aware, Mount Florida Primary School was inspected by Education Scotland in May 2023 as part of the national inspection programme.

As a result of the very good performance, the strong record of improvement and the effective leadership of the establishment, Education Scotland advised that they did not intend to make any further visits or reports in relation to this inspection.  Therefore, an action plan was prepared by the school, and Glasgow City Council was asked to oversee and report on progress.

The following provides a summary of the progress made in relation to the areas for improvement which were identified and discussed with Education Scotland, the senior leadership team of the establishment and education services. 

Continue to raise attainment and achievement for children in the primary stages.
The school has continued to further develop learning and teaching in numeracy and maths. As a result of this development work including focused assessment and targeted interventions, the overall attainment in numeracy and maths has continued to improve. 
Further development of play pedagogy and early intervention in literacy at early level has enhanced the engagement of learners, leading to improved attainment. 
As a result of staff more explicitly discussing the skills that children are developing during learning experiences, children are now more able to talk about their skills and how they are using them to support their learning. 
Continue to develop approaches to tracking children’s progress in the school and nursery. 
Using the local authority monitoring and tracking tool, the school has further developed approaches to tracking and monitoring progress and achievement for all learners. They are using this information very effectively to plan for next steps in learning and ensure opportunities for wider achievement. 
2.

Overall, Mount Florida Primary has made very good progress in meeting the main areas for improvement.  Education Services will therefore not provide any further report in connection with the original report of 22 August 2023 but will continue to monitor and support the establishment as part of our commitment to ensuring the highest quality of education for all.
Yours sincerely
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CAROLYN DAVREN

Acting Head of Service (South)
cc
Jean Miller, Head of Service (North)

Sharon McGeever, Acting Senior Education Officer (South)
            Wendy Cameron, Quality Improvement Officer

